

THE CRESTWOOD NEWS:: APRIL 2020

Post Office Box 471261, Fort Worth, Texas 76147 www.crestwoodfw.org | crestwoodemail.gmail.com | crestwoodfwpets@gmail.com

Your Crestwood Association has modified the print newsletter schedule to account for public health mandates. The April 2020 edition will be distributed electronically March 23. Thanks to Railhead Smokehouse for their sponsorship.

In this issue:

- Message from Association President Janine Lund
- April 6 Neighbors and Association Board Meeting via Phone Conference—all welcome
- April 11 Egg Hunt Canceled
- Information Resources for Fort Worth Residents
- Financial Position
- Security Report
- Have a Pet? Safeguard
- Who's Your Block Representative?
- From the Crestwood Crime Patrol

Message from Association President Janine Lund

Our rapidly changing landscape! Our trees have bloomed, bulbs sprung up, and the green of spring is everywhere changing our neighborhood landscape. I love Spring in Crestwood. We expect it and appreciate it.

And we have another swiftly changing landscape that we did not expect and is full of uncertainty. The pandemic of COVID-19 is changing the way we live in the DFW area. Every day we are hearing of more closures, more event cancellations and more confirmed cases. We are advised about how to reduce our risk of getting and spreading the disease.

The association officers are watching the changing recommendations from the City, County, and State of Texas and taking actions such as moving our meetings to phone conference calls. Our Crestwood website is now being actively updated. We hope many of you will participate in our next phone meeting on 4/6/20 at 7:00 p.m.

Let's not spread the disease to our neighbors, but let's watch out for each other. How timely that we have an updated Neighborhood Directory (yellow cover handbook distributed in January 2020) so we can identify our neighbors and call or email! Let's make an effort to offer to help neighbors who may need help. Let's tell our neighbors we are available to help. (If you don't have a directory, check the block representative for your block—at the end of this newsletter—or contact Holly Schur hhschur@swbell.net

Also, we can get outside on the streets and trails, having "social distancing" while being active and seeing the beauties of spring in Texas.

As Crestwood Association leaders, we are finding ways to keep neighbors connected even while indoors. We have moved our April neighborhood meeting from in-person at Central Christian Church to by phone. Anyone with a phone (landline or cell phone) can participate.

We will follow official guidance about inperson activities and keep you all posted by email.—

Janine Lund, Crestwood Association 2020 President, 17 March 2020

April 6 Neighborhood Meeting Via Phone

All Crestwood neighbors are welcome at Association meetings, held at 7:00 pm the first Monday of the month. Our April 6, 2020, 7:00 pm, meeting will be held via phone conference. To log into the meeting, go to the Association website, http://www.crestwoodfw.org and see instructions on the right panel.

Agenda items: update COVID-19 mitigation affects in Fort Worth; update on the appointment of a new neighborhood patrol officer by FWPD. Also: the board will appoint a replacement for Sonia Rodriquez, who was elected treasurer for 2020 but who has resigned. Nominated for the post is the husband and wife team Rozi and Gary Stone.

April 11 Egg Hunt Canceled

Abiding by government recommendations to minimize public gatherings, the Association has canceled the annual egg hunt. Hunt chair Annalisa Istre was well into preparation for the annual event, which brings children and families to Crestwood Park for a morning of fun. "We'll have a head start on next year!" Istre said. Thanks for her leadership, and to the committee of volunteers working on the project.

Resources of information for Fort Worth Residents

The Association's liaison with the City of Fort Worth has asked that we help distribute information about COVID-19 mitigation efforts.

Go to this page on the City website https://fortworthtexas.gov/news/ There, you can find the latest announcements from City authorities and sign up to have news delivered via email

Financial Picture Strong for the Association

Acting treasurer Kathy Kelly reports that the Association has had strong dues collections and voluntary contributions; a solid start to the 2020 year. In February, the Association approved a request to fund the reconstruction of one of the walls protecting a tree on Crestwood Drive.

Want to support the Association? Join by paying dues, or make a donation, online at www.crestwoodfw.org. Or: contact Membership Secretary Kristin Glass kkaeg@flash.net or mail to The Crestwood Association, PO Bos 471621, FW 76147.

Security Report

Security chair Frank Diaz reports January 1, 2020 to date, four incidents from the Crestwood area have been reported to the Fort Worth Police Department: three thefts from motor vehicles (two in the 100 block of North Bailey, one from the 800 block of Springbrook Drive), and one mail theft from the 600 block of Eastwood Avenue.

Have a Pet? Safeguard with the Neighborhood Pet Registry

Did you know you can register your pet(s) with the Crestwood Pet Registry? The group provides a volunteer service to connect registered pets with owners in case of loss. Click the button on the Association website for details and to participate.

Who's Your Block Representative?

There's a resident on your block who has volunteered to be the block's liaison with the neighborhood association. Who is that? Here's a list—plus a list of the Association's elected officers and appointed committee chairs.

	I —	T 0 1 = 0 1 = 0 0 0 =	
Cresthaven Terr 3700	Frank Anderson	817-917-0387	frank.anderson@bnsf.com
Crestwood Dr 100-400	Amber Woodson	817-734-4015	aawoodson1@yahoo.com
Crestwood Terr 3800	Doug Lynn	318-470-2556	d.lynn85@yahoo.com
Eastwood Ave 300	Kyla Cox	817-676-5514	jasonandkyla@gmail.com
Eastwood Ave 400	Debbie Smith	573.837.5317	waynedebbie@charter.net
Eastwood Ave 500-600	Michele Carell	817-986-6139	sunshineruby@sbcglobal.net
Edgefield Rd 600	Laken Rapier	817-682-4411	laken.rapier@fortworthtexas.gov
Edgefield Rd 700	Annalisa Istre	817-929-8004	annalisaistre@gmail.com
Edgefield Rd 800	Brendan Fenno	817-681-4496	brendanfenno@gmail.com
	alternate Jose	202-304-2880	jpiedrahita@bellflight.com
	Piedrahita		
Englewood Ln 3800	Maayan Clark	817-575-9897	maayan.clark@gmail.com
Lindenwood Dr 100-200	Doug Lynn	318-470-2556	d.lynn85@yahoo.com
N Bailey Ave 200-400	Judy Sager	817-626-3105	judy.sager@charter.net
N Bailey Ave 500-600	Marianne Shapter	817-690-0043	marianneshapter@gmail.com
N Bailey Ave 700	Diane Whipple	817-223-5719	fwhello64@gmail.com
N Bailey Ave 800	Gayle Davis	817-740-0470	gayledavis58@yahoo.com
N Bailey Ave 900	Lynnette Kile	817-614-9114	lynnettew@gmail.com
Northwood Rd 700	Jennifer Strange	817-683-1917	Strange-
			jenni4juniper@gmail.com
Northwood Rd 800- 1000	Sonia Rodriguez	817-454-2345	aessvg@gmail.com
Oaklawn Dr 3700-3800	Hasmik Belich	817-999-6642	hasmik7@gmail.com
Ridgewood Rd 300-400	Elizabeth Jones	(817) 253-8543	elizabethjonesphd@gmail.com
Rockwood Park Dr 208	Frank Anderson	817-378-0242	frank.anderson@bnsf.com
& 304	11 0 1001		1 1000
Sherwood Dr 3600-	Lisa Griffith	817-740-9561	lgriffith@hfcsfw.org
3800		0.17 000 0-00	
Springbrook Dr 800	Ana Garcia	817-692-8786	a_garcia93@yahoo.com,
	Blythe Smith	817-881-3510	blythe891@yahoo.com
Westwood Ave 600	Majid Shavandy	469-867-3599	mshavandy@yahoo.com
White Settlement Rd 4020	Frank Anderson	817-378-0242	frank.anderson@bnsf.com
Wildwood Rd 3700- 3800	Tammy Baca	817-456-7893	tammy@voiers.com

Association Officers

President	Janine Lund	817-271-3303	lund.janinemiller@gmail.com
Vice President	Gayle Davis	817-740-0470	gayledavis58@yahoo.com
Secretary	Mary Beth Marsh	817-538-0344	mbeth.ptom@gmail.com
Membership Secretary	Kristin Glass	817-597-4734	kkaeg@flash.net

Committee Chairs

Archives	Kory Cummings	817-946-1361	korysue@sbcglobal.net
City Hall	Kristin Glass	817-625-9533	kkaeg@flash.net
Communications	Bill Schur	817-880-4167	wmschur@swbell.net
Newsletter	Kathy Kelly	817-228-8948	rechnitzerkelly@gmail.com
Telephone/Text	Holly Schur	817-625-2452	hhschur@swbell.net
		C 817-880-	
		4197	
Website	Kathy Kelly	817-228-8948	rechnitzerkelly@gmail.com
Crime Patrol*	Frank Diaz	817-626-1762	diazfrank111@gmail.com
	June Morton	817-624-7560	
History	Jackie Liles	817-626-0634	cna_jackie@yahoo.com
Legal Contingency	Richard Haskell	817-626-8939	richardnhaskell@gmail.com
Nominating	Hollie Lancarte	817-439-9221	h.lancarte@yahoo.com
Pet Registry (co-chair)	Judy Haskell	817-925-1954	jlhaskell@gmail.com
Pet Registry (co-chair)	Hollie Lancarte	817-439-9221	h.lancarte@yahoo.com
Rules, Procedures	Bill Schur	817-880-4167	wmschur@swbell.net
Bylaws			
Security	Frank Diaz	817-626-1762	diazfrank111@gmail.com
Social	Mike Karpinski	817-262-3469	6karpinski@att.net
Traffic/Zoning	Gayle Davis	817-740-0470	gayledavis58@yahoo.com

From the Crestwood Crime Patrol

On behalf of members of the Crestwood Crime Patrol, I want to say thank you to all who have made donations. Your generosity helps us continue fulfilling our goal of enhancing neighborhood security.

We need new members so we can increase the Patrol's presence and watchfulness. We ask everyone to consider if, after 6 hours of training and initiation, donating a little as one hour a week toward the safety and well-being of the neighborhood isn't something that could be squeezed into your schedule. Call me at 817-624-7360 or Frank Diaz at 817-626-1762 if you might be interested in joining the Patrol.

Take care and stay safe, June Morton, Patrol Captain



This issue of The Crestwood News sponsored by

Railhead Smokehouse

2900 Montgomery Fort Worth, Texas 76107 817.738.9808 www.railheadsmokehouse.com